
Welcome to week 7! Today’s newsletter is brought to you by the wonderful learners

in Room 8. Before I hand over to them, I’d like to welcome our newest tamariki and

their whaanau who started school on Monday. We look forward to building a strong

partnership to ensure their learning journey at Waterlea is a positive one.

I’d also like to signal to the Waterlea Community that Auckland Transport are

interested in your views regarding their Safe Speeds Programme. They are running a

consultation process which is open now and will remain so until 3rd April. If you are

interested in finding out more please click the link below:

Proposed Speed Limit Changes

Once again here is the link to where you can sign up for hardpack resources if you are

isolating at home: Home Learning Resources.

If you’re down in Māngere Bridge Village, have a look in Paul’s fruit and veg shop

window. You’ll see a beautiful Pepe Whale Tail designed and painted by Waterlea

Tamariki. More information will come in next week’s newsletter.

Enjoy the rest of this week’s newsletter which comes to you courtesy of Room 8.
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Softball

Did you know in 1887 softball was an
indoor game until 1900? Did you know
that softball is played in over 140
countries including New Zealand?
New Zealand has won 7 gold medals
at world championships. That's
amazing!!
We learnt that softballs are larger than
baseballs and that pitching the softball
is an underarm swing to the batter and
backstop.
At school we practised throwing the
ball and catching with a mit. We have
been practising to hit the ball and get
home runs.
We battled with Mrs Jackson’s class
Room 7 at softball. Room 8 scored 2
home runs and Rm 7 scored 1 home
run. We really enjoyed fielding and
batting. We said “Good Game” at the
end of the game.
Do you think we should do sports at
school? If you do, then we think
Waterlea Primary School should play
against other schools. That would be
so much fun.

By Carmel, Claudine and
Mikayla -Rose



Global Warming

2014, 2015 and 2021 were some of the hottest years ever

recorded. When we burn fossil fuels like coal, oil and natural gas

it heats up the atmosphere.

Global warming temperatures have been increasing on Earth since

1950.

Humans are polluting the air and it is getting worse because we

are using too many natural resources.

We think we should plant millions of trees to produce

more oxygen in the world.

At school we can help the environment by planting more trees to make it look more

beautiful and it gives us shelter under the sweltering sunshine.

By Jayden, William, Rory and Sam



Life in the Manukau Harbour.

Facts for kids.

Sharks that visit the Manukau Harbour include small school
sharks and dogfish. In summer, hammerheads can be seen
basking on the surface. Great White Sharks are known to
visit the waters and Mako sharks have been seen
swimming inside the harbour mouth. Dolphins and
stingrays are also regularly seen in the Manukau Harbour.

Godwits make the remarkable journey from its Alaskan breeding
grounds to the Manukau Harbour in one continuous 11,000km
flight across the Pacific, a journey of eight to ten days without
sleep or feeding. Absolutely remarkable!!

In the Manukau Harbour there are scallops, oysters,
giant horse mussels, cockles and pipi.
The Manukau Harbour is 394 square kilometres,
which is about half the size of New York City.

By Hayden and Flynn.






